Appalachian Mountain Club—ME Chapter Meeting

February 14, 2008

Freeport

Maggie Warren and Dave Wood arrived 8 minutes late to the meeting.

MINUTES OF FIRST PART OF MEETING TAKEN BY JANET RODERICK

Gerry Whiting from AMC office, Joy Street: Boundary monitoring in KIW lands and MWI update.

Gerry wants to get the Maine chapter involved in boundary line maintenance work. There would be a workshop in the spring; a project forester and Gerry would be there. They would teach the group how to blaze, mark line, maintain, and check for boundary problems. Training in how to read deed and use a compass would be helpful. Property should be marked well enough for everyone to see, so there is no trespass. He estimates 2 miles per line per year. The group can do more if they want to. He’s looking for interest in this chapter. Doesn’t need an answer tonight. We can try it and if it fits, great; if not, we can quit doing it. We can put on our web site, in our newsletter, and see what kind of response we get. Would be organized like a volunteer work weekend. Fall is a good time to do this. Peter and Laura can get back to him. He thanked us for our help at the SnoFest. Our involvement means a lot to the Staff in Boston. He is particularly happy that we have reached out to Brownfield. Thanks to Gerry and Shannon for their help.

Internship/Young Members Committee

Emma Gildesgame, Colby College student, chose to intern for the AMC-ME chapter for the month of January. Carrie is her contact. Emma created a survey for fellow college students, many of whom are dedicated outdoors people. She feels that she got mixed results. She wanted to find out what they already do and what they want to do; most particularly, how would the AMC fit in? Finding students who have time to get this started is the biggest challenge. And for people who already like to be outside, how to get them involved in the AMC? Perhaps offer a skill session or training session, i.e., backpacking. Give them a reason to go on a group trip with AMC rather than go alone. Advertise around Waterville to get nonstudents. Janet says Waterville has a young group in the Chamber of Commerce. Trails workshop would be good opportunity for students to learn trail maintenance and perhaps even adopt a trail the way Bates does. Distribute Wilderness Matters on college campuses. Emma uses FaceBook to get people excited about events. Emma emailed all the groups at other colleges and has received interest in intercollegiate young members’ activities. 

Carrie says we need participation from everyone to keep the momentum going so we can set benchmarks and goals and meet them if we can. She would like to see us begin to schedule activities that will appeal to young members and others. Spencer volunteered to lead a group. We also have wilderness first aid and leadership training classes coming up that young members might be interested in. Any noncollege outing club information can be emailed to Carrie.

Pete, a part-time student at USM, came to the meeting at Eric’s suggestion. He has been wanting to join an outing club. On March 6th at 7:00 at USM, there will be a wind power presentation. Perhaps it will be possible to have an outings meeting with college students while ExCom members are there. 

Jeff Aceto will forward info about 2/26 and 3/6 programs to Emma to distribute.

Janet reminded us that new members can go to AMC.org and click on Join Now. If people join on the web by starting on the ME web site, they get a 20% discount. There is a junior rate on AMC-ME.

Maine Chapter Annual Meeting. Carrie announced that this will be held the last weekend in September on the 26-28. Camp Susan Curtis is interested in partnering with the AMC; it will be a great location for us. She’ll send us ideas for a speaker. There will be a trip leader discussion on Friday night, 9/26. 

Upcoming events we could have a presence at:
i. Teens to Trails in Windham, Saturday, April 5th 


Discussion of what we can offer teens. We could have a booth with brochures and Wilderness Matters. Teens must be 18 or accompanied by an adult to participate in AMC activities. Members felt participating in TtoT was a good idea, but there were no volunteers.

Leadership policy guidelines—Peter Broderick

Concerns about leaders: (1) People don’t fall within outings umbrella—what to do? (2) All trip leaders were not recognized at last year’s annual meeting; Peter B. and Spencer felt badly. (3) Some trips don’t have leaders; there is no skiing committee.

Three co-leads and a mentor hike. This should be a standard for all activities, no matter what it is. If the general public is invited to a dinner or a picnic, this rule can be waived because it is a social event and there is no liability. 

Wilderness first aid should be required to be able to lead a trip, including trail maintenance. 

There will be a vote on these guidelines at the next meeting. In the interim, ExCom members will send comments to Peter B. and Spencer via email. Roger advised us to keep these “rules” as guidelines, not as policy. Policy has a much stronger precedent in court. 

As far as insurance is concerned, it is only an issue if trip is cosponsored. AMC should lead the trips from a liability of view.

Committee Reports:

Trails Committee (Peter Roderick): Contacted a contractor in northern Maine who builds a shelter kit. Will order from him. Trips are on the web site at Chairback over the fourth of July. Other two trips at Little Lyford. Trips will be in Wilderness Matters.

PR Committee: Maine Chapter brochure/flyer. Jeanne couldn’t be here. Laura gave the report. We will put info about joining on the web site. See above.

Membership Committee: Janet is working on an e-newsletter for new members. Short articles--go to web site for more details. She is looking for articles on subjects that will interest new members. AMC-Boston is working on a program to let chapters send out e-newsletters. Fifty to 100 new members per month would get the e-newsletter. If our chapter isn’t growing, then we are losing 50 to 100 members per month. 100 new members would generate $2K for chapter. 

Announcements

Peter Broderick announced that a Wilderness First-Aid class will be held on May 3 and 4. A one-day or weekend leadership workshop for new and existing leaders may be held sometime in early June. 

Bob Cummings announced that Wilderness Matters goes to press on Tuesday. There is room if anyone has anything to add. He could use some pictures. Jeanne will send him some from SnoFest. 

Jeff Aceto described next Wednesday’s potluck: Carey Kish Hikes across Corsica.

A spring gathering will be sponsored by the Southeastern Mass. AMC chapter on April 18-20 at Camp Burgess in Sandwich, on the Cape.

Action Items: Laura completed all the items on last month’s list.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:41 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Maggie Warren

